
RESOLUTION TO NAME THE SALEM LAKE PIER IN HONOR OF MR. BRIAN K. 

HUTCHINS 

 

 WHEREAS, the Salem Lake Pier is located at 815 Salem Lake Road; and 

 WHEREAS, Mr. Brian K. Hutchins was a long-time employee of Salem Lake, a 

2005 Employee of the Year, a lake supervisor, and eventually the Salem Lake Warden; 

and 

 WHEREAS, Mr. Hutchins loved the lake and worked hard to obtain and advocate 

for improvements to the facility, as well as new programs; and 

 WHEREAS, Mayor Allen Joines, has proposed naming the pier at Salem Lake in 

honor of Mr. Brian K. Hutchins, Warden of Salem Lake; and 

 WHEREAS, as required by the City Council’s adopted policy on the naming of 

City-owned buildings and facilities, the advisory body overseeing the facility, in this case 

the Recreation and Parks Commission, unanimously supported a resolution 

recommending the naming of the pier at Salem Lake the “Brian K. Hutchins Pier” at its 

August 5, 2025 meeting,  

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and City Council of the 

City of Winston-Salem hereby approve the naming of the Salem Lake pier, the “Brian K. 

Hutchins Pier” in honor of him. 


